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NASA Ames Contractor Council
Meeting Minutes

November 7, 2018
Building N200, Jack Boyd Committee Room
	Position
	Name
	Organization
	M/S
	Phone

	NASA Representative
	Deb Feng
	ARC
	200-9
	4-0256

	President
	Sandra Rasmussen
	Critical Real Corp.
	Sunnyvale
	408 270-2188

	Vice President
	Kimberly Salazar
	SGT
	269-3
	4-5353

	Treasurer
	Mike Weiss
	Jacobs Technology
	227-4
	4-3434

	Secretary
	Mark Rowland
	Flight Research Assoc.
	NRP-19
	650 766 3306


Call to Order [11:03] by Sandra Rasmussen
Introductions

· Each attendee introduced themselves and their employer and contract information.

Guest Speaker(s): Sara Pollock, Deputy Procurement Officer Acquisition Division – Procurement Holiday Guidelines.    
· Announcements about Holiday Administrative time off is for Civil Servants only.  Contractors need to check to see if they have the “Denied Access” clause in the contracts.   Each Contracting Officer should give direction to their contracts for any administrative leave communications.  If time off is granted the CO may adjust deliverables schedule.  
· If contractors cannot reach their CO, they can contact the CO’s supervisor. 
NASA Ames Research Center Business and Policy Branch Small Business Specialist – Christine Munroe 
· Christine announced the 5 winners of the Ames Small Business Industry Awards.  
· November 24th is Small Business Saturday. Shop at small businesses the day after Black Friday. 
Business Items
ACC President’s Report – Sandra Rasmussen
· Minutes reviewed and approved from October.
· All Service Requests (SRs) for ACC events will be going through Saba Hussain.  Saba is working with Deb Feng to streamline the SR process for Code D.  Saba will provide a presentation to the ACC on the SR process in the next couple of months. 
ACC Vice President’s Report – Kimberly Salazar
· The Ames gift shop is moving out to the big white tent.  It’s being renovated and should be open in mid-December. 
ACC Treasurer’s Report - Mike Weiss

· We have money.  Golf tournament $ is still coming in. 
ACC Secretary’s Report – Mark Rowland
- No report
Committee Reports
Small Business – Saba Hussain

· NASA is going through a map exercise and questions are being sent to prime and small businesses.  NASA is looking at having HR, Finance, Safety and Procurement be at the agency level and not the center level.  Procurements will be huge if this happens.  They are taking into consideration all questions and concerns from prime and small businesses.  This policy change has been in design mode for several years.
 Ames Calendar – Faten Mansour/Kimberly Salazar
· A sample calendar was passed around.  It looks great!
· 2019 Calendar will be 14 months.

· The Exchange will purchase 300 calendars for $10 and sell them for $15.

Safety Outreach – Mike and Linda

· Be safe! Ames October Safety Status report was distributed.  
Marketing Communications – Renee Mitchell
· Renee has updated the blog. Will include the Golf Tournament and Excellence Award photos.
Golf Tournament – Sara Jain/Gailynne Bouret 
· We had 67 players this year.  Financial data is being processed and will be presented next month. 
Contractor Awards – Daniel Likins, Sandra Ras,issem
· Done!  It was a great event.  
Imagination Foundation – David Cornelius/Linda McCahon
· No current grant requests.  Discussed location of services should be local but we will consider any location.
Public Policy – Sara Jain

· Reported on multiple ongoing NASA missions such as the Parker Solar Probe, TESS, the end of Kepler, and the Hubble Space Telescope. 
New Business
· Linda McCahon would like to have a meeting to review lessons learned from committee events.  Are our events still relevant and what can be done to improve them?  Discussed making the January meeting about this. 
Adjourning the Meeting

· Sandra Rasmussen adjourned the meeting at 12:00 
Next Scheduled Meeting
· The next meeting is scheduled for December 5th in Building N200, Jack Boyd Committee Room at 11:00 AM.
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